Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
DRMP, Inc.
The City of Palm Coast announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, April 12, 2012, 6:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.

PLACE: City of Palm Coast Community Center, 305 Palm Coast Parkway, Northeast, Palm Coast, FL 32137

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The City of Palm Coast will conduct a public information meeting for the Palm Coast Parkway – 6-lane Widening Project. The meeting will be held in an Open House format.

This public meeting is being held to inform interested persons about the proposed improvements to the Palm Coast Parkway from just west of Boulder Rock Drive/Cypress Point Parkway to Florida Park Drive in the City of Palm Coast. The four-lane suburban facility will be widened to a six-lane suburban facility with three 12-foot travel lanes in each direction, landscaping, drainage swales and wide sidewalk paths.

Financial Project ID No.: 415963-1-58-01.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting contact: Ms. Colette F. Moss, Project Manager, 1(800)375-3767, by e-mail: cmoss@drmp.com or Mr. Carl Cote, City of Palm Coast Project Manager, (386)986-3748, by e-mail: ccote@palmcoastgov.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, please visit our project website: http://projects.palmcoastgov.com. You can also contact: Ms. Colette F. Moss, Project Manager, 1(800)375-3767, by e-mail: cmoss@drmp.com or Mr. Carl Cote, City of Palm Coast Project Manager, (386)986-3748, by e-mail: ccote@palmcoastgov.com.

